
 

At the end of the year, we will put 
a report into the ASR and also 
onto the website about our 
achievements! 
 
Fast  Forward Li teracy 
Program 
 
A small number of Year 8 
students participated in this 
computer-based literacy program 
every day for 2 periods during 
T e r ms  1  a n d  2 .  T h e i r 
improvement in literacy has been 
phenomenal! Candice Keir, the 
STLA, worked with them on this 
program. Parents and students 
alike have been very excited with 
the progress.  
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Students from Windsor High Schools feeder Primary Schools enjoy a 
Dance lesson with Mrs Horan and Gemma Carroll during their recent 
Transition Day– Story page 22.  

What a wonderful term we have 
had! There have been some very 
exciting and innovative programs 
and experiences we have 
implemented for our students this 
term. Here are just a few. 
 
Senior Literacy Program 
 
We received funding from the 
Department of Education and 
Community (DEC) to employ and 
additional teacher two days each 
week to work with Senior 
Students on literacy. We have 
seen some promising results 
already this term, so are excited 
about continuing this program 
during Semester 2.  
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in reception! If you need to take your child 
home urgently and unexpectedly, then you must 
come into reception yourself and request 
permission to take them home from school.  
 
Student Attendance 
 
Remember – your child needs to be at school 
every day that the school is open! If they are 
away, you need to seek approval for this leave 
from me.  
 
Approved Leave 
 
Leave can be approved only for: 
 
 Illness 
 Unavoidable medical appointment 
 Urgent and exceptional family 

circumstance such as a funeral 
 Attendance at a recognised religious 

holiday. 
  

Unapproved Leave 
 
Leave will not be approved for: 
 
 Shopping, hair-cuts and the like 
 Sleeping in 
 Working at home or minding younger 

siblings 
 Minor family events such as birthdays 
 Paid work 

 
Please check the website for a parent 
information brochure relating to student leave. 
 
From Term 3, I will be calling parents to 
discuss leave if it is not for an approved 
reason! 

Mrs A Cam                                                          
Principal 

Windsor High School  

Students have been achieving better results in 
their courses and parents report that the child’s 
confidence has increased and the child’s 
enjoyment of schooling has also increased. Well 
Done! 
 
Curriculum Review 
 
Now is the time to review our curriculum to 
make sure that we are offering our students the 
very best pathways for their future! Windsor 
High School has a very innovative and exciting 
curriculum with a breadth of offerings for 
students. However, it is always important to 
review programs and structures to see what we 
could do better still.  
 
Later in Semester 2 (late Term 3 or early Term 
4) we will be asking parents and students to talk 
to us about the needs of students in the 
Hawkesbury for schooling and for meeting the 
needs of their future. Please consider being a 
part of this very important process. 
 
Uniform 
 
We have been stressing that students need to be 
in full school uniform and Ms Thompson (HT 
English) and Ms Busby (HT HSIE) have been 
doing a fine job monitoring this. I would like to 
thank parents and students both for the 
wonderful response to our requests, getting into 
uniform.  
 
I know it can be hard sometimes, but the 
students look fabulous and their improved 
appearance has been positively commented on 
by the community as well as visiting primary 
school students and staff.  
If you need assistance with uniform, please 
contact reception. If you have second-hand 
uniform in good condition, then please consider 
donating it to the school clothing pool. 
 
Students Leaving Early 
 
Students should be at school all day. Students 
may leave early only for a reason that is 
approved by the Principal. If your child does 
need to leave early, then they need to seek 
permission from the Principal or the Deputy 
Principal, if I am not available. Do not SMS or 
call your child on their mobile phone to ask 
them to meet you out the front of the school or 



PAYMENTS OFFICE 
 

We are now able to accept all 
fees by Visa, Mastercard and 
EFTPOS as well as cash and  

cheque.  
 

Minimum transaction of $20 applies to card 
payments. Students are able to make payments 

from 8.30am until first bell, first and second 
recesses and at their lunch breaks 4 days a 

week. Please note we do not accept payments on 
Wednesdays or the last day of each term.  
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FROM THE DEPUTY’S DESK 
As we end Semester 1 and look forward to the 
holidays, I would like to congratulate all our 
students on their achievements from the first 
half of the year. Semester reports will provide 
students and parents with accurate information 
and data to assess their progress in all subjects. 
Please contact the school to discuss any 
concerns or questions regarding this 
information. 
 
Students should reflect on their achievements 
and ask themselves one simple question “did I 
do my best?” If the answer is yes, you should 
be proud of your efforts and set new goals for 
semester 2 courses. If the answer was no, then 
perhaps some time should be spent asking 
yourself why? The only person you will be 
letting down is yourself! Learning is the key to 
opening the doors for your future. Don’t shut 
doors and limit your potential. 
 
The uniform policy has been strengthened this 
semester and will continue to be supported 
throughout semester 2. Thank you to all 
families for their support of this process. Please 
review the information within this publication 
or contact the school for further information 
and clarification of uniform expectations.  
 
The school is currently working in conjunction 
with the region to improve student attendance. 
All students attendance is reviewed daily, both 
whole day absences and partial attendance. Ms 
Ruis is the Attendance Coordinator and will be 
monitoring this area very closely semester 2. 
We would appreciate the support of all parents 
to ensure that your child’s absences are 
explained through writing. All parents who 
have provided mobile phone numbers will 
receive SMS information daily if your child is 
absent. 
 
We are aware of some students leaving the 
school grounds during the day. This will result 
in disciplinary action for those students.  
 
It sends a very poor image to the community 
and poses a safety risk for those students. 
Students who have attendance concerns will 
also be placed on attendance monitoring cards 
and may meet with the Home School Liaison 
Officer for further support or structured 

attendance plans. It is well documented that 
attendance at school is directly linked to 
improved career opportunities.  
 
Finally, we will be fortunate to have new 
sporting facilities built over the holidays. The 
existing basketball courts and multi-purpose 
courts will be re-surfaced. The school has been 
successful in its application to the Premiers 
Sport Facilities grant. Students will have access 
to a combined Netball/Basketball court and a 
multipurpose play area in the existing fenced 
courts. 
 
The outside courts will be pressure cleaned and 
remarked. Exercise and physical activity is 
always encouraged, however it must be in a safe 
and structured manner. Many boys currently 
enjoy touch football at recess and lunch on the 
Basketball courts.  
 
This is becoming dangerous due to the large 
number of players and lack of structured rules. 
Semester 2-  all TOUCH football must be 
played on the supervised grassed playing area. 
There is absolutely NO TACKLE OR GRAB 
FOOTBALL at school!!! Students who tackle 
or grab will be excluded from the game or the 
game cancelled and the ball confiscated for the 
remainder of the day.  
 
I hope everyone has a safe and relaxing holiday. 

Until next time......  
 
Mr J Galbraith  - Deputy Principal (Relieving) 
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OUR SCHOOL CAPTAINS 
      
Stephanie Atkinson    Lucille Shilling   Robert Harris    Tayla Barnes      Robyn Moller     Madison Keir 

CAPTAINS CORNER 

June was a busy month for our captains, 
spending time out and about, in parliament and 
socialising with captains from all over Western 
Sydney. 
 
Early in the month Madison and Robert were 
invited to a day at Parliament, hosted by her 
Excellency Professor Marie Bashir Governor of 
NSW. Senior school leaders from across the 
Western Sydney region were invited to this once 
in a lifetime opportunity and our captains were 
delighted to be invited. The aim of the day was 
to thank the leaders for their involvement within 
Public Education and for their dedication to 
being the leaders of tomorrow.  
 
The day began with an introduction to NSW 
Parliament and addresses from local members of 
parliament. The students were given an insight 
into the roles and responsibilities of a member 
of parliament by Rosa Sage and greater 
understanding of the pressures of being Premier 
by Nathan Rees.  
 
Following on from this was an extensive hands 
on tour of the Legislative Assembly and 
Legislative Council. During this time students 

were given the opportunity to explore the 
chambers, role play a day in Parliament, quiz 
Rosa and Nathan on their involvement and 
experiences within parliament and ask questions 
of the artefacts and traditions of parliament.  
 
After this students made the short walk from 
Parliament down through the Botanical Gardens 
to Government House in preparation for meeting 
the Governor of NSW. After a short tour of the 
house all of the students sat in the elegant 
ballroom anxiously waiting the Governors 
arrival.  
 
Professor Marie Bashir spoke to the captive 
audience about how important their roles as 
leaders within our schools were, how 
inspirational she found them and how she hoped 
that they would continue to build and develop 
their leadership skills so that they may one day 
be in her position. She also thanked them for the 
dedication to their school and in particular to 
public education.  
 
She then opened up the floor to questions, and 
our own Robert Harris asked an intriguing 
question of Dr Bashir. He was eager to find out 
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 how the Governor felt about Australia becoming 
a republic. Needless to say, she had a somewhat 
passionate answer for Robert that sparked a 
heated conversation around the room. 
Nevertheless she was happy to listen to 
everyone’s opinion and was happy to leave 
everyone with something to think about.  
 
By far the highlight of the day was getting to 
enjoy afternoon tea with Dr Bashir on the 
balcony of Government house. She was more 
than happy to answer more questions and was 
extremely friendly and approachable.  
 
Both Maddy and Robert had a wonderful day 
and will never forget this once in a lifetime 
opportunity.  

 

REPORT TIME 
 

 
Year 7 to 10 students received their Half-Yearly Reports on  
Tuesday 28th June and year 11 students received theirs on 

 Thursday 30th June.  
 

Please ensure that you collect the report from your son/daughter. 
If you have any questions concerning their reports please contact 

your son/daughter’s year advisor. 
 
 
 

Year 7 – Miss A. Byrne 
Year 8 – Mr K. Erickson 
Year 9 – Mrs P. Walker 
Year 10 – Mrs L. West 

Year 11 – Mr J. Beedham 
 
 

If you need to obtain a copy of your child’s report a small fee 
will be charged to cover printing cost.  

Miss A Winter (Reports Coordinator) 

Robert Harris, Former Premier Mr. Nathan 
Rees and Madison Keir enjoying morning tea 

in the Strangers room.  



S R C REPORT 
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If you would like to have your say on the school 
uniform, what you like about it and what you 
would like to see change, make sure you seek 
out your SRC representative or come to an SRC 
meeting. They are held on Monday’s during 
lunch 1 in D5. All welcome! 
 
I would like to personally thank all of the SRC 
members that have been going above and 
beyond around the school helping out with the 
primary school visits. Your help in assisting 
staff in running the workshop experiences, 
showing the students and their teachers around 
the school and generally making them feel safe 
and welcome has been invaluable.  
 
You all truly uphold our core values and are a 
great asset to our school. These students 
included Steven Pulbrook, Jaymie Eaton, 
Terrilee Peck, Sally Clenton, Amber Braushi, 
Chloe Braushi, Leah Rayner, Rhiannon Dark, 
Amie Brown, Tim Marchant and Renee Dunn.   
 
Finally as the term quickly draws to an end, so 
does the term for our current SRC 
representatives. If you think that you would like 
to make a difference in the school, if you would 
like to improve your leadership skills or if you 
want to have your say in the school make sure 
you nominate yourself to be your seminars SRC 
representative in week 1 next term.  
 

Ms A Byrne  
SRC and Leadership Coordinator  

Amber Braushi, Dean Frew, Joe Moxham and 
Rhiannon Dark. 

Windsor High School  

At the beginning of the month, 4 of our 
promising young Year 8 students were given the 
opportunity to travel to Blacktown Girls High 
School to spend the day with Year 8 students 
from right across the Sydney Region.  
 
The focus of the day was anti-discrimination, 
anti-racism and acceptance of all students no 
matter what their race, religion or beliefs. Our 
students, Amber Braushi, Dean Frew, Joe 
Moxham and Rhiannon Dark, spent the day 
participating in workshop activities that were 
lead by the students from Blacktown Girls. 
 
The workshop activities had an emphasis on 
creating a positive culture within schools and 
enabling the students with the skills to show that 
we all care about each other. Through the 
workshops our students gained more insight into 
the hurtful world of bullying and some great 
strategies for combating bullying here at 
Windsor High School.   
 
One of the best strategies against bullying that 
they learnt was to stand up for the rights of those 
who are being targeted in some way and ask the 
person being mean, unkind or unfair to stop. 
DON’T BE A BYSTANDER! 
 
Our students had a great day not only learning 
new skills, but mixing with a great group of 
young people from school right across Sydney.  

The SRC would like to thank everyone that got 
involved in our Biggest Moring Tea last month. 
A huge thank you to everyone who baked and 
supplied goodies for us to sell and an even 
bigger thank you to all of the students and staff 
who joined us in the quad for the Morning Tea. 
 
With your help we managed to raise close to 
$300 for cancer research. Our next charity 
fundraiser is going to be Jeans for Genes Day in 
August, so keep an eye and an ear out for what 
we will be doing and make sure that you get 
involved.  
 
As many of you are aware there has been a push 
to get more students into full school uniform. 
With this push came discussions and rumours 
that the school uniform may be seeing some 
changes in the future. 
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During the Easter holidays, seven students and I 
spent 6 days at the Sydney Royal Easter show. 
We slept in ‘containers’ at the back of the Pig 
and Goat Pavillion.  A good night’s sleep was a 
luxury!!  
 
The students who represented our school were: 
Jessica Woods, Timothy Marchant, Rochelle 
Coull, Caitlin Hosking, Hannah Ruis, Eliza 
Hurst, Rebecca Ladd. 
 
Of the 6 days, only 3 involved showing. The rest 
of the time was taken up by preparing and 
washing  the goats. Our day off was Saturday 
where we all took in the sights of the Royal. 
Probably the most fun part was going through 
the House of Horrors....just ask the students!! 
Our goats(all 7 of them) were paraded with 
expertise, with four of them winning Champion 
ribbons. 
 
 Dash (Wheogo Sheez Dashing) got Reserve 

Senior Champion British Alpine Doe 
 
 Tyra (Hanella Tyra) got Reserve Senior 

Champion Toggenburg Doe 
 
 Vienna (Windahla Vienna) 

got Reserve Junior British 
Alpine Doe and 

 
 Miracle (Hanella Miracle) 

got Reserve Toggenburg 
Doe Kid. 

 

DOWN ON THE FARM 
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We also won other place ribbons but the above 
were our major wins. The students represented 
our school in a very positive way with many 
people commenting on how polite and well-
mannered they were. Such a credit to our school. 
Sunday involved various competitions – Junior 
Handler, Junior Judging and School’s Best 
Exhibit. 
 
Tim Marchant was awarded Junior Parader 
while Caitlin Hosking was awarded School’s 
Best Exhibit. Unfortunately our students did not 
get a placing in the Junior Judging but all spoke 
extremely well under such pressure. 
 
Mrs E Ruis 

SMS SYSTEM TO NOTIFTY OF STUDENT ABSENCES 

 
 

As from Monday 28 February 2011, we have been notifying parents or caregivers of their child’s 
absence from school via SMS message. This message goes to the primary caregiver’s mobile number 
that we have on file. If you need to update your mobile number, please contact Reception. 
 
 

This system has been implemented as a  part of the improved attendance management plan for the school.  
 

Do telephone us if you are concerned about the message or about your child’s absence. 
 

Years 7-12 you can expect the SMS about 10.30 am if your child is absent from Roll Call 
 

Years 11-12 you can expect the  SMS about 2pm if your child is absent following a late start. 

  
NEW SHOW TEAM MEMBERS NOW 

WANTED!! 
  
 

You must have the following qualities: 
 

 Keen interest in animals 
 Be reliable and responsible 
 Show initiative 
 Be a co-operative team player 

 

  
Please see Mrs Ruis in the TAS staffroom if 

you are interested in joining this dynamic 
team!! 
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Tyra 
Miracle 

Clover 

Vienna Dash 



 

WINDSOR HIGH -Uniform Shop 
 

Opening Hours 
 

Tuesday & Thursday 
 

8.00am — 8.45am 
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winning. If you would like to donate prizes for 
our STAR draws please contact Miss A. Winter, 
as all donations will be appreciated. Also, next 
time you visit the front office, please take a 
STAR pamphlet to catch-up on all our progress 
and achievements. We look forward to a busy 
Semester 2. 
 
Miss A Winter   

Windsor High School  

The focus for Term 2 was to encourage students 
to wear full school uniform. We have conducted 
a seminar lesson to inform students about the 
expectations of school uniform and the 
consequences of not wearing it; this is in 
accordance with the Uniform Policy.  
 
Those students who have been wearing their 
uniform with pride have been rewarded. We 
held a STAR draw in week 6 where 3 students 
received $5 canteen vouchers. Congratulations 
to Doug Carter-Taylor (Year 7), Ray Connors 
(Year 10) and Emily (K) Hunt (Year 10).  
 
Our next STAR draw will be held during the 
Semester Awards. Students have the opportunity 
to win an Apple IPod Shuffle, ITunes vouchers 
or Reading Cinema tickets. Students must 
remember to place their STAR cards into the 
STAR box in the Library to have a chance of 

STAR NEWS 

Cleetondale Wholesale Nursery   

    
Large Scale Mowing 
 
5 Floyds Road South Maroota NSW 2756 
Ph: 02 4575 0306    Mob: 0407 705 932 
 
SPONSOR OF WHS PRESENTATION EVENING 



 

REQUEST FOR FAMILY EMAIL ADDRESSES 
 
As indicated in previous newsletters we are attempting to become Green in the way we use 
paper etc around the school. In the future we would like to email school information to parent’s 
and student’s email addresses. Would you please complete the form below and return to the 
Front Office as soon as possible or alternatively you may email your details to: 
windsor-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au. Hard copies of information will always be available to 
those who request it. 
 
Family Name:  _______________________________________________________________  

 

Student’s Name:  _____________________________________________________________ 

 

Email address:   

____________________________________________________________________________ 
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We are nearing the end of what has been a very 
busy term with half yearly examinations over 
and reports in the process of being sent out.  
This is a good time for reflection and many 
students and parents may be asking themselves 
how they can improve in mathematics.  In this 
newsletter I will outline suggestions that 
students can use to improve their performance 
and achieve higher results.  These suggestions 
are:- 
 
 Bring al l  equipment to class . 

Some of the things that you need to bring to 
class are: 

 Exercise book 
 Calculator 
 Ruler 
 Pen, pencil and eraser 
 Be ready to start work straight away. 
 Really listen to instructions. 
 Use class time effectively. 
 Think during explanations. 
 Ask lots of questions. 

 
This term the Mathematics faculty participated 
in workshops for visiting Year 5 and 6 students 
from our partner primary schools.  These were 
successful and all the students were very 
positive about the school. 

It was very disappointing that we had to cancel 
our Year 8 Gifted and Talented Day at Doonside 
High School from lack of interest amongst our 
students. 
 
During this term some of our classes have been 
participating in a pilot program.  The program 
involves using the Mangahigh website 
mathematics resource.  We will be reporting on 
this website’s effectiveness as a learning tool in 
our classrooms.  We have had a very positive 
response from our students so far and hope to be 
able to incorporate it into our teaching and 
learning programs in the future. 
 
Hope you have a safe and happy holiday. 

 
Mrs M Court 
Head Teacher Mathematics 

MATHS COUNTS 

mailto:windsor-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au�
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 TERM 3 

 

 18/7 Staff Development Day 
 19/7 All Students Return 
 21/7 Careers Market Yrs 10 & 12 
 27/7 Opportunity Class Placement Tests 
 03/8 Music Concert 
 04/8 Australian Maths Competition 
 11/8 Yr 11 Crossroads program 
 16/8 HSC Trials Begin 
 26/8 HSC Trials Conclude 



 
WINDSOR HIGH SCHOOL COFFEE CLUB 

 
CAPUCCINO  2.50 

LATTE  $2.50 
HOT CHOCOLATE  $2.50 

MILKSHAKES  $3.20 
ICED CHOC AND COFFEE  $3.50 

 
  ORDER FROM MRS VERZI OR MRS GILDON IN  

HOME EC..... 
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NEW TECHNOLOGY TOOLS FOR 
YOUR CHILD 

 
 

Over the next few weeks students will see their student portal change 
with a new look, enhanced features and a new URL. Four new student 
portals have been developed to support the different needs of 
students: Kindergarten to Year 2, Years 3-6, Years 7-12 and TAFE.  

 
On 14 June 2011 Year 9 students received their new student portal. 
Year 9 will be followed by Year 10, Years 7 and 8, then TAFE. Years 11 
and 12, Kindergarten to Year 2 and finally Years 3 to 6 will follow early 
in term 3. 
 
From 14 June 2011 all school students will access their student portal, 
from home and at school, from a new URL: http://
student.det.nsw.edu.au, whether or not they have access to the new 
student portal.  
 
Students will be able to search, access and organise information for 
school tasks via their student portal on computers used at home or at 
school, at any time. The new student portal will have timetable and 
calendar portlets for students to add their own details. Students will 
also be able make their portal look the way they want by changing the 
colour scheme and rearranging, opening or closing portlets.   

http://student.det.nsw.edu.au�
http://student.det.nsw.edu.au�
http://student.det.nsw.edu.au�
http://student.det.nsw.edu.au�
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P & C NEWS 
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CAREERS NEWS 
Senior School Expo. 
 
This was a wonderful and very informative 
evening for the Yr 10 students and their parents 
who attended. We were fortunate that several 
past and present students gave up their time to 
speak to the group about their experiences, and 
the factors which effected the subjects they 
chose to study for Yr 11 and Yr 12. Following 
are each of the speakers and the advice they had 
to offer those present on the night.  
 
Please take the time to read over them, and use 
the information to assist in your planning for 
Senior study. If you have any questions or 
would like some advice, please see Mrs Boyd 
and Mrs Calvert. 
 
Justin Verstegen. Yr 12-2010. Currently 
employed as an apprentice Carpenter. 
 
“ I am now employed as an apprentice carpenter 
with ALL DAY CONSTRUCTIONS. I was 
introduced to them by the WISE 
EMPLOYMENT AGENCY in Windsor. 
 
Now that I have left school and gained 
employment, I have realised that the subjects 
that I chose at school were more important than 
I thought at the time. The subjects that helped 
me the most were maths, wood work and work 
studies. Work studies because I did work 
placement and the skills I gained gave me great 
skills and experiences to put on a resume. 
 
These subjects were also my favourite subjects. 
If I was in Yr 10 knowing what I know now, I 
would probably try and get more work 
experience and also I would have studied 
harder.“ 
 
Erin Hodgkins. Yr 12 – 2011. Currently 
completing HSC at WHS. Studying to achieve 
an ATAR for University admission. 
 
“ In Year 10 I wanted to be a psychologist. I 
researched that I needed to do 2 Unit maths and 
advanced English. I then chose subjects that I 
was interested in, which were: Legal Studies, 
Society and Culture, Biology and Textiles. 
 
At the beginning of Yr 12, I dropped biology 

because it was my lowest ranked subject and I 
felt having 10 units/5 classes allowed me more 
time to work on my remaining subjects. My 
textiles class is done by correspondence through 
the DISTANCE EDUCATION UNIT, This 
involves the teacher sending out work to me and 
I send it back weekly. 
 
Textiles is a practical subject so Mrs Pidgeon 
has come back to school each Friday to help me 
with my major work. I am now focusing on 
studying so I can get my goal ATAR which will 
allow me to get into the uni course I want. I’m 
going to do a double degree of a Bachelor of 
Arts with Psychology as the major and a 
Bachelor of Law. This will open up many 
doors !! “. 
 
Lucille Shilling. Yr 12 – 2011. Currently 
completing  HSC at WHS, whilst completing 
a School based Traineeship in Business 
Services. 
 
“ When I was in Yr 10, I wanted to be a History 
teacher and the subjects I needed to choose 
were: English and either Ancient or Modern 
History, depending on which I wanted to 
choose. In Yr 11 I studied Advanced English, 
2U maths, legal Studies, Ancient History, 
Society and Culture, Extension English. 
 
I also studied Business Services through an 
organisation called JobQuest, while I completed 
a traineeship to receive Certificate II in Business 
Services and Administration. Studying through 
JobQuest meant that I had my work sent to me 
and communicated through a trainer via email as 
well as schedule meetings on a regular basis. 
 
During Yr 11 I dropped Society and Culture 
because it was my lowest ranking subject, so it 
allowed me to focus on my other subjects. 
As part of my traineeship I am required to work 
each week in my designated work place to 
develop the skills I am learning. After studying 
the subjects I have chosen and also being 
offered the opportunity to 
attend career days, my career 
plan has changed and I would 
now like to attend Uni to study 
social work in the area of child 
protection.  
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CAREERS NEWS ….cont 
Although I am completing a VET course as part 
of a traineeship, I am still eligible to receive an 
ATAR which will allow me to attend uni.” 
 
Jayden Bray. Yr 12 – 2011.Currently 
completing HSC, working towards achieving 
an ATAR at WHS. 
 
“ At the beginning of Yr 10, I wanted to be a 
Personal Trainer. This required subjects of 
English and PDHPE. I also chose subjects that I 
was interested in. 
 
Doing all my classes at school was a major 
advantage because I did not have to travel or 
rely on other people to send me work. At the 
end of the HSC I now hope to attend university 
and study Exercise Science. Which will give me 
qualifications to start my own business as a 
personal trainer. “ 
 
Keira Bates. Yr 11  - 2011. Currently 
completing HSC, working towards 
attainment of relevant prerequisite 
certificates and qualifications to gain 
acceptance into Animal Studies at TAFE. 
 
“ In Yr 10 I chose Primary Industries during 
sport as I figured this was a better option for me 
than sport. Now in Year 11 I’m sitting my HSC 
exam in Primary Industries this Year as I will 
finish the course at the end of Yr 11, since I 
started in as early admission in Yr 10. 
 
The other subjects I chose were English, Maths, 
Exploring Early Childhood, Ancient History and 
Visual Arts. I chose these because I like aspects 
of them. At the end of the HSC, I intend to 
become a Vet Nurse and I attend to do Animal 
Studies at TAFE. So, I will leave Yr 12 with a 
HSC and Certificate II in Animal Studies as I 
have already completed the requirements to gain 
entry into my ideal course by getting them 
whilst at school through TVET. “ 
 

THE SENIOR STUDENT 
CURRICULUM HANDBOOOK IS 
NOW AVAILABLE TO VIEW AND 
DOWNLOAD ON THE SCHOOL 

WEBSITE. 
 

 
 
Fifteen Year 10 students from our school 
attended this very informative day to assist with 
preparing them for entering the World of Work. 
 
The day was jointly organised by the Careers 
Advisors from the four Hawkesbury High 
Schools, primarily for Yr 10 Work Education 
students. Students were rotated around 
workshops across the day including: Dressing 
for Success, Work Readiness, Personal 
Strengths, Community Participation, TAFE. 
 
The goal was for students to develop a clear 
career plan of the pathways they could take 
to achieve their work goals. 
 
We were honoured that a past WHS student and 
now a local business woman-Rhonda Williams, 
owner of Ron De Vu Beauty Salon, gave up her 
time to lead the girls workshop for “ Dressing 
for Success “ . Not only did she provide 
invaluable advice for the girls in relations to 
clothing and resume presentation, but also gave 
the girls tips on appropriate makeup skills – the 
girls had fun getting “ made up “. 
 
Mrs Calvert also lead an interesting and 
revealing workshop on identifying personal 
strengths, which included identifying individual 
personality traits in an activity called “ Which 
Simpson’s Character are you?” It was fun to see 
what character you were most like based on 
your identified strengths and weakness. 
 

 
 
For the last four days I have been at work 
experience at Vouge Hair Design in Windsor. 
During my time there I experienced and learnt 
how to: Set hair; Perm hair; Tint hair; Wash my 
mum’s hair; Blow dry; Braid and a upside down 
braid. Use Hot rollers; Learnt how to section 
hair; Pin curls; Sweeping hair; Learnt how to 
mix colours and a lot of other fun things. It was 
a lot of fun and I really enjoyed learning  and 
meeting new people. I would love to go back 
and learn more. 

Ready for Work – Careers excursion at Richmond 
TAFE: 

My work experience at Vogue Hair design:  
Rebecca Shroeder, Yr 10 

Ready for Work – Careers excursion at Richmond 
TAFE: 
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I would also like to study more after I finish 
Year 12 and maybe consider becoming a hair 
dresser in the future. 

Ryan Sheridan: Ryan left Year 12 in 2006. He 
is currently completing his Masters in 
Education at UWS. 
 
He plans to teach music. Ryan spoke to Yr 12 
about his journey through Yr 12 and his 
decisions on completing his HSC. At the half 
yearly in Yr 12 point, Ryan did not perform 
well. So he decided he really wanted to go to uni 
and that he needed to knuckle down. From the 
half yearly point, he undertook regular study, 
resulting him achieving a high enough ATAR to 
gain entry into his desired uni course. Ryan’s 
acceptance also involved undergoing an 
interview. 
 
His experience was invaluable in the 
interviewers seeing that he was a genuine 
candidate. Ryan also talked about the challenges 
of uni, in particular the “ little fish , big sea “ 
feeling of lecturers offering little to no help and 
students being left to their own devices to 
understand and complete assessments. He also 
spoke of the cost of uni, and that even if you 
fail, you still have to pay several thousand $$. 
Ryan was a wonderful speaker, and his words 
are invaluable advice for all senior students. 
 
Rhonda Williams: Rhonda left Yr 12 at the 
end 2001.. She now owns and runs her own 
Beauty Salon: Ron De Vue / Studio 206, in 
Windsor. 
 
Rhonda has had such an interesting working life 
journey. Leaving school at the end of Year 10, 
she began work as an apprentice in a beauty 
salon. Half way through what would have been 
Yr 11, her previous Year Advisor contacted her 
to see how things were going and suggested she 
think about returning to complete her HSC.  
 
Rhonda was concerned about the missed work, 
but she was allowed to come back, catch up on 
missed work and see how she went in the half 
yearly Yr 11 exams. After a lot of studying and 

completing assignments the rest of the students 
had already handed in, Rhonda passed all exams 
with flying colours, even coming first in some 
subjects. On completing her HSC, she applied 
for and got accepted into uni. However, whilst 
completing her HSC, Rhonda continued to work 
in and completed her Industry Certificates for 
Beauty. As such, she decided to continue to 
work full time in the industry rather than go to 
uni. After a few years had received several 
promotions until she was managing 6 salons that 
belonged to the one business.  
 
This involved managing not only the salons but 
the staff in each. After a point, she decided it 
was time to change, so studied of a night to 
learn how to run your own business, and 3 years 
ago opened up her own salon. Along the way, 
Rhonda also saw a job advertisement to work in 
a beauty spa at a resort on Daydream Island. She 
got a very good take home pay, plus 
accommodation and food thrown in, not to 
mention the lifestyle of a tropical Island!! 
 
All this...... and it started at Windsor High!! 
 
These are great stories to inspire all WHS 
students – ANYTHING IS POSSIBLE! 
 
Mrs Boyd and Mrs Calvert. 

CAREERS NEWS ….cont 

Past WHS successful student return to inspire 
 current Yr 12 students. 
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 www.mhscareers.com  
Jobs 
Go to http://www.indeed.com.au/ and type apprenticeship or traineeship in the “what” box. 
Or try other searches from http://www.mhscareers.com/JobSearch.html.  
 
Xstrata Coal 2012 Apprentice Recruitment 
The Apprenticeships are located at Tahmoor (near Wollongong), Newcastle, Ulan (near Mudgee) and 
in the Upper Hunter Valley. 
Friday 24 June 2011 – Applications (Registrations) close online. 
Thursday 30 June 2011 - Your posted Cover letter and Resume must reach Xstrata Coal by this 
date to be included in this year’s applications.  
http://xstratajobs.nga.net.au/cp/index.cfm?event=jobs.home Enquiries please contact Tracey 
Clements on 0438 701 768 
 
UAC Schoolink 
Schoolink provides resources for high schools, Year 12 students and careers advisers. 
Under YEAR 10 INFO: "Choosing HSC courses: facts and myths"  
Under YEAR 12 INFO: "Steps to applying through UAC" http://www.uac.edu.au/schoolink/ 
 
Focus on Business Lecture - How businesses create value 
Date: Wednesday 29 June 2011  
Time: Registration opens at 3.45pm 
The lecture will commence at 4.15pm and conclude at 5.30pm. 
Venue: Law Lecture Theatre 024, University of Sydney 
Designed specifically for Year 12 Business Studies students. 
http://sydney.edu.au/business/futurestudents/focus_on_business 
 
Endeavour College of Natural Health 
Endeavour Open Day – Sunday 24 July 2011 
Six Bachelor of Health Science degrees and highly practical Vocational Education and Training 
(VET) qualifications in Acupuncture, Naturopathy, Nutritional Medicine, Western Herbal Medicine, 
Musculoskeletal Therapy, Homeopathy, Massage Therapy, Reflexology, Aromatherapy or Mind 
Body Medicine. http://www.endeavour.edu.au/news/endeavour-open-day-sunday-24-july-2011  
 
AFTRS Sydney Open Days 
Saturday September 10 & Sunday September 11 - 10 am to 3 pm 
http://www.aftrs.edu.au/whats-on/guided-tours,-open-days,-courses--careers-expos.aspx?id=3566 
 
Manufacturing Skills Australia MAKEIT! Website 
This website contains a wealth of information on over 150 jobs available within 13 Manufacturing 
INDUSTRY SECTORS today.  http://www.makeit.net.au/ 
 
University of Sydney develops world’s first specialised undergraduate project management 
degree 
The Bachelor of Project Management degree will be offered for the first time in 2012. 
An ideal complement to engineering, it is also offered as a combined Bachelor of Engineering/
Bachelor of Project Management degree. www.sydney.edu.au/project-management 
 
TAFE - Sydney Institute Scholarships for Semester 2 closing 
Scholarships are targeted towards prospective students who face significant financial barriers to 
study.  
Closing date for scholarship applications: 8 July 2011. 
http://www.sit.nsw.edu.au/scholarships/ SI.scholarship@tafensw.edu.au 

http://www.mhscareers.com�
http://www.indeed.com.au/�
http://www.mhscareers.com/JobSearch.html�
http://xstratajobs.nga.net.au/cp/index.cfm?event=jobs.home�
http://www.uac.edu.au/schoolink/�
http://sydney.edu.au/business/futurestudents/focus_on_business�
http://www.endeavour.edu.au/news/endeavour-open-day-sunday-24-july-2011�
http://www.aftrs.edu.au/whats-on/guided-tours,-open-days,-courses--careers-expos.aspx?id=3566�
http://www.makeit.net.au/�
http://www.sydney.edu.au/project-management�
http://www.sit.nsw.edu.au/scholarships/�
mailto:SI.scholarship@tafensw.edu.au�
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Shake a Leg Indigenous Apprentice and Trainee Program  
WPC Indigenous Employment Program  
Suite 2 / 190 George Street 
Parramatta, NSW 2150 
p 1300 760 099 
f 1300 760 077 
e pelliott@wpcgroup.org.au  
w http://shakealeg.org.au/ 
 
ACTT Free Acting Workshop 
Sunday 3 July 2011 10:30AM – 12:30PM, 505 Pitt 
Street Sydney. 
Who should attend this 2-hr acting workshop? 
Anyone who wants to try acting for the first time 
Anyone looking for a fun-packed and dynamic 
experience 
Anyone thinking of taking a performing arts course 
Anyone looking for information about ACTT 
Anyone from beginner to advanced level is 
welcome 
http://www.actt.edu.au/ 
 
Sydney University Open Day 
Saturday 27 August 2011 9.30am-4pm 
http://sydney.edu.au/open_day/  
 
Macquarie University Events 
Macquarie Law School Information Evening 
Wednesday 31 August 2011, 6:30pm - 8pm 
For Year 10 - 12 students, Careers Advisers, Parents, Teachers 
Enquiries: events@mq.edu.au Phone: (02) 9850 4271 
http://www.futurestudent.mq.edu.au/events/2011/08/31/
macquarie_law_school_information_evening/ Open Day 
  
See Mrs Calvert or Mrs Boyd for more Information. 

mailto:pelliott@wpcgroup.org.au�
http://shakealeg.org.au/�
http://www.actt.edu.au/�
http://sydney.edu.au/open_day/�
mailto:events@mq.edu.au�
http://www.futurestudent.mq.edu.au/events/2011/08/31/macquarie_law_school_information_evening/�
http://www.futurestudent.mq.edu.au/events/2011/08/31/macquarie_law_school_information_evening/�
http://www.futurestudent.mq.edu.au/events/2011/08/31/macquarie_law_school_information_evening/�
http://www.futurestudent.mq.edu.au/events/2011/08/31/macquarie_law_school_information_evening/�
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TRANSITION DAY REPORT  
YEAR 5 and 6 WORKSHOPS 
 
Transition is important to us at Windsor High 
School and we endeavour to give Stage 3 
students experiences of specialist courses before 
they enter high school. 
 
The second and  third of our transition activities 
were held on Tuesday 9 June and Thursday 21 
June ,  three hundred and thirty Year 5 and 6 
students from 12 of our partner primary schools 
attended a variety of workshops offered  by 
different faculties.  Mixed groups of students 
worked their way through three different hour 
long workshops in history, maths, computers, 
P.E. dance, art or music. 
 
Our teachers who ran the workshops included 
Mrs Court, Mr Sydney-Jones, Ms Reeves, Mr 
Cooper, Ms Horan and Ms Charles, and they 
were assisted by many of our wonderful SRC 
and Windsor High School students. 

Teachers were impressed with the behaviour and 
talent of the Year 6 students and are looking 
forward to working with them next year. While 
our partner primary school teachers and students 
praised the quality of each workshop. 
 
These days have also provided an opportunity 
for Windsor High School students to practise the 
skills that they have learned in class. The 
photographs were taken by SRC students. 
 
Both days have been rewarding and enjoyable 
for all involved and we hope that many Year 6 
students are looking forward to attending 
Windsor High School next year. 
 
Mr Bonaccorso 
Transition Coordinator 

GIFTED AND TALENTED TRANSITION  REPORT  
SCIENCE WORKSHOPS 
 
Windsor High school has introduced a Gifted 
and Talented component to the Transition 
Program.  Throughout the year Gifted and 
Talented students across all partner primary 
schools have been invited to attend an hour long 
workshop over four weeks in one of the 
following key learning areas, Science, Maths 
and CAPA. 
 
Mr Jones has just completed the first of these 
Gifted and Talented Workshops and students 
have enjoyed the opportunity to work in a 
science lab. Students, in the first lesson, were 
introduced to the various dangers linked to 
working in Science. This culminated with each 
student learning how to safely light a Bunsen 
burner. Session two was all about measuring the 
temperature of water as it was heated and the 
handling of hot, dangerous equipment in a 
laboratory.  
 
Forensic Science was the theme of the third 
session where students had the task of 
identifying which of four beakers 
contained glucose.  

The various solutions were tested 
with Benedict's Solution which was then heated 
in a water bath. The final session was given to 
the study of the of the Microbial World and the 
correct use of microscopes. Students were able 
to locate a range of small "critters" that were 
l i v i n g  i n  a  h a y  i n f u s i o n . 
 
Students had an exciting time gaining skills that 
would not be normally possible to experience in 
a traditional primary school classroom. 
 

Mr P Jones 
Head Teacher Science and TAS 
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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. WALKING TOGETHER    .   LEARNING TOGETHER . 

SAFETY  .  TEAMWORK  .  ACHEIVEMENT  .  RESPECT 

 

OPENING HOURS 
 

Tuedays and Thursdays 
 

8.00 am - 8.45 am 

Windsor High School Uniform Shop 
Price List  

ALL STUDENTS 
Sloppy Joe  $30.00 
Jacket  (optional)  $40.00 
 

JUNIOR BOYS. 
Grey Cargo Shorts  $24.00 
Grey Shorts  $24.00 
Grey Long Pants  $31.00 
White Shirts  $15.00 
White Polo  $16.00 
 
 

JUNIOR GIRLS. 
Pleated Skirt        Tartan  $38.00  
Straight Skirt       Tartan  $38.00 
Shorts  Tartan         $38.00 
Slacks  Tartan  $43.00 
White Blouse  $15.00 
White Polo  $16.00 

                                 January 2011 
 
 
 

SENIOR BOYS. 
Grey Cargo Short  $24.00 
Grey Shorts  $24.00 
Grey Long Pants  $31.00 
Yellow Shirt  $15.00 
Yellow Polo  $16.00 
 
 

SENIOR GIRLS. 
Pleated Skirt        Tartan  $38.00 
Straight Skirt  Tartan  $38.00 
Shorts  Tartan    $38.00 
Slacks  Tartan  $43.00 
Yellow Blouse  $15.00 
Yellow Polo  $16.00 

P.E UNIFORM – BOY & GIRLS 
 
P.E Shorts (stripe)                   $ 20.00                Bottle Green/Gold 
P.E Shirt                                  $ 25.00                Bottle Green/Gold 
P.E Track Pants                         $ 24.00                Bottle Green 
P.E Track  Jacket  (stripe)        $ 35.00                Bottle Green/ Gold  

 
TARTAN MATERIAL               $13.00/ Metre 
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